AHRMM MEETING

May 20, 2014
First Bank Community Room, Rockingham
In Attendance:
Regional Chair: Rasheeda Sturdivant, Trinity Services; Regional Vice Chair: Donna McCormick, Sandhills Center; Secretary: Mary Pat Buie, Sandhills Center; Carol Brown, Golden Care; Paulette Wall, Richmond County Schools, Cynthia Ellis, Hoke County Schools; Susan Bellew, Family Promise; Subrina Hough, SCAP; Chereka Belton-Odom, Rockingham Housing Authority; Carole M. Venable, Baker’s House; Kam McDonald, Anson County Schools; Kelly Hutchinson, REFORM; Gina McDonald, Vocational Rehab.; Beverly Davis, First In Families; Linda McPhatter, Golden Care; Cynthia Carter, Legal Aid of NC; Victoria Carter, Hoke County DV/SA Center; Kishi Tillman, Union County Community Action, Inc.
The meeting was called to order by Rasheeda Sturdivant. She welcomed all attendees. 
Introductions 
Attendee introductions were made.
Approval of April 2014 Minutes
Donna McCormick made a motion to approve April 2014 minutes and was seconded by Kam McDonald. Motion to approve was offered and carried.
Balance of State Steering Committee Update: 

Rasheeda Sturdivant reported on the May 6, 2014 meeting:

· BoS staff posted PIT count numbers for the total BOS CoC on the NCCEH website. BoS staff also submitted the Housing Inventory Chart through the Homeless Data Exchange on April 11. 

· The BoS Coordinated Assessment workgroup has posted a Coordinated Assessment explainer on www.ncceh.org/bosminutes 
· BoS CoC pays for CHIN licenses through December 31, 2014
Report from SCAP

Subrina Hough reported that SCAP has a vacancy in Anson County and a vacancy in Richmond County but that move-ins are almost ready for both locations. She handed out an information sheet about Socialserve.com. She explained that this website is a statewide housing locator.
Report from Sandhills Center LME/MCO

Donna McCormick reported that the HUD representative had come to review the Shelter Plus Care records and that the review had gone well. She said that there were a few tasks left that would finish up the process and allow Sandhills Center to return the grant to HUD.
Report from Friend to Friend
No report available at this time
New Business:
Speaker Kishi Tillman (Family Services Manager for Union County Community Action/Head Start Program) reported on the Head Start Program, barriers, new definition of homelessness and upcoming Community Outreach Fairs. 
Carole Venable reported that a Street and Health Fair will be held in Red Springs on May 31st from 10-6. She said that Rockingham City Council voted no to rebuilding the Baker House Shelter. She is looking to get a group together to brainstorm a new shelter and the needs for housing and food for homeless in Richmond County. 
Agency Updates:
Golden Care

Carol Brown reported that Golden Care’s medical house calls average 200 a month and that she is serving several new areas of the state. Carol introduced Linda McPhatter as a new employee of Golden Care. 
Family Promise

Susan Bellew reported low numbers for the first quarter. She said that they were focusing on doing more with homeless prevention and permanent housing.
Legal Aid of NC
Cynthia Carter announced that Legal Aid has started serving Anson County on May 1, 2014. They are now serving 7 counties. She reported that there is a possibility that they could have a medical legal contract in the future. She reported the toll free number for Legal Aid is 800-672-5834. 
Richmond County Schools
Paulette Wall reported a total of 161 homeless children.

SCAP
Subrina Hough asked the committee to keep referring applicants to the Transitional Housing Program because openings can occur at any time.
Hoke County Schools

Cynthia Ellis reported that Hoke County Schools had 110 homeless children as of April 2014. Cynthia announced her retirement and will identify her replacement on the committee.
Rockingham Housing Authority

Chereka Belton-Odom reported that RHA has a 5 bedroom unit available. There must be at least 8 individuals in the family to qualify for this unit. She reminded us that applicants must have a clean background and credit report. 
REFORM
Kelly Hutchinson reported that Perdue Industries is offering 2nd chance opportunities for some individuals with criminal records. She also said that REFORM is reaching out to younger, at-risk, boys for early intervention.
First In Families
Beverly Davis reported that First in Families is striving to help individuals with long term needs. She reported 3 calls for assistance from homeless individuals recently. 

Anson County Schools
Kam McDonald reported a Community Outreach Fair to be held on Friday, May 23. She counted 30 homeless children in her two schools. She said that she was looking for Summer Enrichment opportunities for school children in the area. 

Vocational Rehab
Gina McDonald reported that they are helping individuals with mental and physical disabilities to find and prepare for work. 
Head Start

Kishi Tillman reported that Head Start is recruiting for children for the next school year.
Meeting was adjourned at 11:30 am
Next Meeting: June 17, 2014 at Monarch Creative Arts in Southern Pines at 9:30am
